PO Box 52474 Dorandia 0188

President Steynstraat 538 Pretoria-Noord 0182 Tel: 012 546 6541/2 Faks: 086 506 3209 E-pos: info@fesies.net NPO/NWO nr.: 020-208

1939 - 2019

2021-06-08

PARENT CIRCULAR NO 15 OF 2021

Dear Parents/Guardians

1. GRADE R REGISTRATION FOR 2022

Registration for the above grade has already opened. Parents interested in enrolling their children for 2022 are requested to contact the office or send an email to admissions@fesies.net so that the link to complete the application can be sent. The information will also be available on the school's Facebook page.

The school has space for 90 learners and preference will be given to learners born in 2016.

2. GRADE 1 AND 8 REGISTRATION FOR 2022

The date on which applications for the above grades open is still unknown. As soon as the information is published, it will be passed on in the Parent Circular. Parents are requested to apply at multiple schools. The registration will take place online through a link that will be provided by the Department of Education.

3. POSITIVE COVID-19 CASES AND ISLOLATION

If learners have to isolate because they were in contact with a family member who tested positive for Covid-19, the school must please be notified immediately and receive proof of this.

Please do not send your child(ren) to school if you are waiting for the results of any family member. If the result is then negative, the learner(s) may return to school. In this case, the negative resluts must be sent to the school to **info@fesies.net**

These learners may then catch up on assessments they missed once they return.

4. PRECAUTIONS

Due to an increase in positive Codvid-19 cases, we again request parents to ensure that their children wear masks that cover their mouth and nose. Please wash the masks every day. **No buffs** are allowed.

Please do not complete the screening form, that you must complete daily in advance for the entire week. It must only be completed and signed by a parent on the morning of the learner's arrival at school for the relevant day for accurate daily information.

5. FOUNDATION PHASE ASSESSMENTS

Learners will receive an assessment plan bi-weekly. The plan will indicate which assessment will be written in those 2 weeks as part of the continuous assessment. Learners will receive the bi-weekly assessment plan on Thursday, 10 June and Friday, 11 June.

6. GRADE 4-7 ASSESSMENTS AND DEMARCATION

Each learner in Grades 4-7 received their work demarcation for their controlled tests for June and July today. Parents should please familiarize themselves with the demarcation.

Assessments are already taking place in all subjects, therefore it is important that the learners aren't absent from school. If learners are absent for assessments, they must submit a **doctor's letter.**

If no doctor's letter is handed in, the learner will receive 0 for that specific assessment.

Fesie greetings

MŘ. J. G. CLAASSEN

PRINCIPAL